
 
Annual Financial Report of Fees from Building Code Enforcement Program  
Wilson County, North Carolina  
Fiscal Year Ended – June 30, 2023  
 
In accordance with NC Senate Bill 372, no later than October 1 of 2023, 2024 and 2025, every local 
government shall publish an annual financial report on how it used fees from the prior fiscal year for the 
support, administraFon, and implementaFon of its building code enforcement program as required by 
G.S. 160D-402(d).  
 
The Development Services Department is responsible for enforcing the State of North Carolina building 
codes, as well as the Wilson County, NC code of ordinances. In addiFon, the department accepts plans 
for review and issues building, electrical, plumbing, and mechanical permits for new construcFon, 
addiFons to exisFng structures, and alteraFons to exisFng structures.  
 
The department employs 9 full-Fme employees – 3 Building Code Officials, 1 Permit Technician, 1 Chief 
Building Inspector, 3 Planners and 1 Department Director.  
 
Departmental oversight is provided by the Development Services Director. 

Department Revenue FY Ended 6/30/2023: $340,592.88 

Department Expenses FY Ended 6/30/2023: $1,099,365.00 

 


